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17th February 2006

Dear Mr Bessant, 

SWALE BOROUGH LOCAL PLAN FIRST REVIEW

FURTHER PROPOSED CHANGES

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on your council’s further proposed changes to its re-deposited draft review local plan. HBF has a couple of comments to make on the proposed changes and these are set out on the attached sheets. I am also pleased to be able to confirm that the proposed changes overcome a number of HBF’s extant objections on previous versions of the plan. Namely objections:

0764 5023

0764 5107

0764 5427

I should also say that, whilst the changes to the monitoring chapter are a step in the right direction and largely welcomed, they are not sufficient to overcome HBF’s objection to the way the plan deals in the housing chapter with the matter of Plan Monitor Manage (PMM) so that objection remains largely outstanding.

I would, of course, be happy to discuss any of these objections with you if you would consider that helpful. Otherwise I look forward to receiving a copy of the council’s response to these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

Enc. 

Further Proposed Change No. 53

HBF objects to this change as it still does not reflect the housing provision for Swale Borough set out in the Kent Structure Plan. While the fact that the council has increased the housing requirement from 7,500 dwellings to 8,300, is welcomed, further proposed changes to the Structure Plan now set Swale Borough a housing requirement of 9,100 dwellings and it is this level of housing completions (9,100 dwellings for the period 2001 to 2016 and further provision beyond in order to comply with the requirements of PPG3 and PPS3) for which provision should be made in this local plan.

Clearly this will have knock-on effects for other parts of the housing chapter of the plan and does call into question the sense of the changes suggested in change number 54 which seek to reduce supply.

The plan will require yet further amendment to demonstrate how it will meet this housing requirement and make sufficient provision for at least 10 years post the anticipated date of adoption of the plan.

Further Proposed Change No. 55

HF objects to this change as there is no technical basis for it. It is little more than a sop to the county council. The county target is largely irrelevant in this case as it is the district council which is charged with the responsibility of setting its own land recycling target based on its own locally collected evidence and knowledge of local circumstances. The proposed change implies that Swale will somehow be able to meet this 70% target at some point in the future. This is highly unlikely given the results of the Swale capacity study (and setting aside our objections to that for the moment). There is no technical evidence in justification for the county council’s 70% structure plan target. It is a wholly aspirational target. On that basis it is of limited relevance to this local plan as while some districts in Kent will exceed the 70% target, others such as Swale will not. It is unhelpful,  misleading and contrary to Government policy for the plan to refer to a target which the evidence suggests is unattainable.

